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Good Afternoon Alana & David,
 
Further to our meeting with the IPC on Monday 15 October 2018, please find attached
 communication which outlines the proposed amendment to the two nominated conditions of
 consent in addition to addressing several queries raised by the Commissioners during our
 meeting.
 
With respect to the sought amendment to Condition E20D, I have also attached the
 communication with Tweed Shire Council for your records.
 
Please feel free to contact me should you have any queries in respect to the contents of the
 attached letter.
 
Regards,
 
Damian Chapelle
Principal Town Planner
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W: www.newtondennychapelle.com.au
 
 
IMPORTANT   This message has been issued by Newton Denny Chapelle.  The Information
 transmitted is for the use of the intended recipient only and may contain confidential and/or legally
 privileged material.  It is your responsibility to check any attachments for viruses and defects before
 opening or sending them on.  Any reproduction, publication, communication, re transmission,
 disclosure, dissemination or other use of the information contained in this email by persons or
 entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.  The taking of any action is reliance upon this
 information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.  If you have
 received this email in error please notify Newton Denny Chapelle on telephone 02 6622 1011 and
 delete all copies of this transmission together with any attachments.  If you have received this email
 as part of a valid mailing list and no longer want to receive a message such as this one advise the
 sender by return email accordingly.







Mod 10 provides additional public parking when compared to the total parking spaces 
approved under the original application.  Reference is also made to the fact all future 
development within the Casuarina Town Centre will need to provide parking upon their site.  
That is, the 178 on-street parking spaces are provided for public use, whilst additional 
parking for future development is to located upon the development lots pursuant to the 
Tweed Development Control Plan 2008. 
 

 
2. Provide a summary of why the Sewer Pump Station is located where it is and why there 

were no suitable alternative locations. 
The following summary is provided by the project engineer; 
 

• Existing Council Sewer through the Casuarina Town Centre development is between 5-7m 
deep. 

• The development requires the diversion of the existing Tweed Shire Council sewer.  

• Tweed Shire Council standards do not permit sewer infrastructure deeper than 5m thus 
driving the need for a pump station.  

• Multiple options were considered within Tweed Shire Council’s 2100 Coastal Hazard (further 
away from the park). All options were deemed to be non-complaint, and advice was received 
from Tweed Shire Council that the pump station could not be located within the 2100 Coastal 
Foreshore zone.  This position is reinforced by Condition B55 which states the sewer pumping 
station shall not be located within DCP B25 Coastal Hazard 2100 max zone 

• Based on the above point the pump station was located in the only remaining available 
location which provided 30m of buffer to the residential and mixed use lots as illustrated 
below in Figure 1. 

 
 

 
Figure 1 – BGE Illustration outlining compliance with the 30m SPS buffer 

 
 
 



3. Odour Assessment 
The Commission raised a query concerning the ability to satisfy the prescribed 30m setback 
from the SPS to the residential lots in addition to reviewing the setback to the children’s play 
equipment.   
 
As illustrated in Figure 1, the proposal satisfies the prescribed 30m buffer between the SPS 
and residential lots to the north and west. 
 
With respect to the play equipment, based on a 10m offset from the pump station and 
maximum play equipment height of 4m, the project engineer has advised a maximum odour 
concentration of 0.23OU is predicted.  This level is significantly less than the adapted criteria 
of 2.5OU as outlined in Figure 2 below which is an excerpt from the Separation Distance 
Assessment Report which was lodged with the Modification.  

 

 
 

 
4. Is there a lot boundary around the Sewer Pump Station 

Condition E20C requires a separate lot (not an easement) to be created in the plan of 
subdivision for the sewer pumping station and the lot to be dedicated to Council.  The 
proponent raises no objection to this Condition. 
 
Further, reference is made to Condition E20C which requires the shape and size of the lot 
to be suitable for the sewer pump station and meet the minimum 30m buffer between the 
pump station, collector manhole or vent and adjacent property boundaries.  No objection to 
this condition is raised by the proponent, whilst Figure 1 illustrates full compliance with the 
proposed Condition. 

 
 
We trust that the above information will assist the Commission in their review of Modification 10 to 
the Casuarina Town Centre (MP06_0258). Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate 
contacting Mr Damian Chapelle of this office. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
NEWTON DENNY CHAPELLE 

 
 
 

DAMIAN CHAPELLE 
Town Planner. BTP CPP. 
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Hi Damian,
Please see below Council’s suggested wording for revised condition E20.
Condition E20D
Demolition of the existing sewer
E20D Bulk earthworks within a 10 metre proximity to the existing trunk sewer on the lot shall not commence until the
 provision of the new sewer pumping station and trunk sewer main has been completed and commissioned as part of
 the initial staged works and approved by Council. Similarly the demolition of the existing trunk sewer cannot
 commence until the provision of the new sewer pumping station and trunk sewer main has been completed and
 commissioned. Any alternative sequencing to that prescribed in this condition is to be agreed to and approved by
 Tweed Shire Council’s Water and Wastewater Manager (or his delegate) via an application for a Certificate of
 Compliance made under Section 305 of the Water Management Act 2000 prior to commencement of bulk
 earthworks.
Please let me know if you wish to discuss further.

Regards

David O'Connell | Town Planner

Our values: transparency | customer focus | fairness | reliability | progressiveness | value for money | collaboration
Please consider the environment before printing this email. One tonne of paper is equivalent to 13 trees and 30 kL of water

From:  
Sent: Monday, 8 October 2018 11:19 AM
To: Colleen Forbes
Cc: David O'Connell; Denise Galle
Subject: RE: Casuarina Town Centre - MP06_0258 MOD 10
Thank you
Damian Chapelle
Principal Town Planner
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From: Colleen Forbes  
Sent: Monday, 8 October 2018 11:18 AM



To: Damian Chapelle 
Cc: David O'Connell ; Denise Galle 
Subject: RE: Casuarina Town Centre - MP06_0258 MOD 10
Hi Damien,
David is back from leave now, so I will get him to respond.
Regards,
Colleen

Colleen Forbes 
Team Leader Development Assessment

Your actions matter: print less to save more

From: Damian Chapelle  
Sent: Monday, 8 October 2018 11:15 AM
To: Denise Galle
Cc: Colleen Forbes
Subject: RE: Casuarina Town Centre - MP06_0258 MOD 10
Hi Denise,
We are scheduled to meet the IPC on Monday 15 October 2018 for the Casuarina Mod. If possible,
 would we be able to ascertain Council’s position on the below request for Condition E20D so we can
 advise the IPC.
Thanks in advance.
Damian Chapelle
Principal Town Planner
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From: Denise Galle  
Sent: Tuesday, 25 September 2018 10:04 AM
To: Damian Chapelle 
Cc: Colleen Forbes 
Subject: RE: Casuarina Town Centre - MP06_0258 MOD 10
Damian
Colleen will look after this till David returns on 4 October
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All official correspondence requiring a formal written response should be addressed to the General
 Manager, PO Box 816, Murwillumbah, 2484; or emailed  or faxed to 02
 6670 2429.

We work flexibly. If you have received an email from me outside of normal business hours, I’m
 sending it at a time that suits me. Unless it’s flagged as urgent, I’m not expecting you to read or reply
 until normal business hours.

This email (including any attachments) is confidential and must only be used by the intended
 recipient(s) for the purpose(s) for which it has been sent. It may also be legally privileged and/or
 subject to copyright.

If you are not an intended recipient, any disclosure, distribution, copying or use of or reliance on this
 email (or any attachment) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please
 promptly notify the sender by return email and then delete all copies of this email (and any
 attachments).
If you forward or otherwise distribute this email (or any attachment) you may be personally liable for a
 breach of confidentiality, an infringement of copyright, defamation or other legal liability.
Any opinions, views or conclusions expressed in this email (or any attachment) are those of the
 individual sender and may not necessarily reflect the official position of the Council.
This e-mail may contain an e-Letter attachment. A digital message is deemed to have been delivered,
 opened, viewed, presented and provisioned to a customer when the digital message is accessible by
 the customer to whom it was sent. If an original hard copy of the message is required, please reply to
 this message requesting a hard copy.
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